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Kia ora,
 
We refer to your information request below. Hamilton City Council provides the following
response.
 
Your request:
 

1. If there has been a Transfer of Power under Section 33 of the Resource Management

Act 1991 to Fire and Emergency New Zealand (‘FENZ’, formally New Zealand Fire

Service or NZFS) over the last 10 years, and if so, the date when the Transfer of Power

occurred, when it was ended (if at all), a copy of the agreement(s) between the Council

and  FENZ/NZFS regarding any Transfer of Power.
 
Our response:
 
Hamilton City Council to the best of our knowledge are not aware of any transfer of power under
s33 of the RMA.
 
As such we will be refusing this request under 17(e) of LGOIMA – this information doesn’t exist.
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision.
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or
freephone 0800 802 602.
 
Ngaa mihi
Keeley Faulkner
Official Information Advisor & Legal Support Officer
Legal services
Governance & Assurance Team | Partnerships, communication & Maaori
Email: officialinformation@hcc.govt.nz
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This email and any attachments are strictly confidential and may contain privileged information. If you are not the intended recipient,
please delete the message and notify the sender. You should not read, copy, use, change, alter, disclose or deal in any manner
whatsoever with this email or its attachments without written authorisation from the originating sender. Hamilton City Council does
not accept any liability whatsoever in connection with this email and any attachments including in connection with computer viruses,
data corruption, delay, interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment. Unless expressly stated to the contrary the
content of this email, or any attachment, shall not be considered as creating any binding legal obligation upon Hamilton City Council.
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Any views expressed in this message are those of the individual sender and may not necessarily reflect the views of Hamilton City
Council.

 
I support flexibility at work. While it suits me to send this email now, I don’t expect a response outside of your own working hours. 

 

From: @yahoo.co.nz> 
Sent: Monday, November 11, 2024 3:18 PM
To: Official Information <officialinformation@hcc.govt.nz>
Subject: Official Information Act Request / Local Government Information and Meeting Act
request - Transfer of Power

 
I request the following information under the Official Information Act 1982 or the Local
Government Information and Meeting Act 1987:
 

1. If there has been a Transfer of Power under Section 33 of the Resource Management
Act 1991 to Fire and Emergency New Zealand (‘FENZ’, formally New Zealand Fire
Service or NZFS) over the last 10 years, and if so, the date when the Transfer of
Power occurred, when it was ended (if at all), a copy of the agreement(s) between
the Council and  FENZ/NZFS regarding any Transfer of Power.

 
Regards,
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